THE CHURCH
OF ENGLAND

The House of Bishops met on Monday 26th of July as the final meeting prior to the summer break.

Following a number of procedural items, the House reflected on the July Synod and looked forward towards the next quinquennium. The Clerk
to the Synod addressed the House as to whether it might be necessary for the Synod to meet more frequently in 2022 or 2023, for reasons

including the substantive work arising out of the Emerging Church work.

The House then turned its attention to potential implications for Anglican - Methodist LEPs and ecumenical relations following the decision of the
July Methodist Conference to permit same-sex marriages to take place in Methodist churches. The Secretary General addressed the House, as
did the Enabling Officer for the LLF project and Next Steps Group. The House agreed to seek advice on the matter from the Episcopal Reference

Group of the Faith and Order Commission, with the House noting the need also to engage with the Archbishops’ Council.

The Bishop of Huddersfield, in his capacity as the lead bishop for safeguarding then updated the House on the Safeguarding National Casework
Management System. The House agreed additional steps to help the project become more fully embedded in dioceses, with the National

Safeguarding Team available for discussions regarding any particular concerns or issues for dioceses.

The Archbishops’ Adviser on Racial Justice then addressed the House on the next stage of the Commission of Racial Justice, commissioned by
both Archbishops. The House was updated and invited to note the progress outlined so far towards implementing the recommendations from
the Lament to Action report. In addition, the House also noted and commented upon the draft terms of reference for the Commission on Racial

Justice.

The Bishop of London, in her capacity as Chair of the Recovery Group (now concluded) then updated the House on what is now permissible since

19th of July and confirmed that she and her colleagues will continue to monitor the Covid-19 situation carefully as it continues to evolve.

The Archbishop of York then briefly updated the House on the Vision and Strategy workstream of the Emerging Church work. This was followed
by the Bishop of Leeds who spoke to the Governance Reviews Group'’s (GRG) work and report. The House noted the progress made to date, with

the full report of the GRG to be presented and discussed at the September College of Bishops.

The meeting concluded with the Archbishop of York giving a blessing.
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